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Year 3 and 4 staff

Class 7 teacher: Mr Calvey

Class 8 teacher: Mrs Seddon

Teaching assistants: Mrs Richmond and Miss Brown

Class 9 teacher: Miss Kriechbaum

Class 10 teacher: Mr Fenlon

Teaching assistants: Mrs Humpage and Mrs Brand



CInsert who to see protocol





Contact

• Teachers are available from 8:45am if you need to 
inform them of a change in collection or inform of news 
regarding your child.

• Teachers email is to be used for: checking homework, 
checking dates, volunteering for trips, informing the 
office and the teacher of appointments and to request a 
meeting with your teacher.

• If there is a matter that needs to be discussed in person, 
we encourage you to email us to request an 
appointment.

• Please note, teachers do not always get the chance to 
check email throughout the day. We aim to respond to 
emails within 48 hours.

• If your child needs medicine to be administered, please 
go to the school reception and fill out a permission slip.

mcalvey@corpuschristi.lambeth.sch.uk

cseddon@corpuschristi.lambeth.sch.uk

rkriechbaum@corpuschristi.lambeth.sch.uk

lfenlon@corpuschristi.lambeth.sch.uk

mailto:Mcalvey@corpuschristi.lambeth.sch.uk
mailto:rkriechbaum@corpuschristi.lambeth.sch.uk
mailto:lfenflon@corpuschristi.lambeth.sch.uk


Polite reminders

• Children must be in the playground before the bell rings at 
8:50am. If they are not, they will be marked 'late'.

• If you have arranged for another parent or family member 
to collect your child, please inform the class teacher in the 
morning or by email.

• If a last-minute change is made to end-of day collection, 
please ring the school office and they will inform the class 
teacher.

• If we do not know about changes to collection, we will 
have to take your pupil to the office so we can ring you to 
check before we can send your child home.

• Teachers cannot give permission for absences. Please speak 
to Mrs Tatton at reception.

• We ask that you do not send in sweets for birthday treats. 
In the past parents have sent in pencils, bubbles etc.

• If you do not want your child to be included in any school 
photos or videos, please inform the teacher.



• Good behaviour is:

• Politeness and courtesy

• Sensitivity to the needs of others

• Respect for all children and adults

• Listening and speaking appropriately

• Working co-operatively

• Always trying hard and doing our best

• Orderly movement around school

• Respect for property

• Honesty

Mr Calvey

School Pastoral Care leader



English Reading

Writing

Spelling Punctuation and Grammar (SPaGs)

Speaking & Listening

Mathematics Number (Addition, Subtraction, Multiplication and Division),                             

Fractions and fractions of numbers

Measurement

Geometry: properties of shapes, position and direction

Statistics (graphs, tables, tally charts

Science Autumn Term One: ‘Our Changing World’  

Autumn Term Two: Forces and Magnets ‘The Power of Forces’ 

Topic Autumn Term: London 

P.E A range of skills are taught throughout the year; the children receive one lesson a week from a specialist.

Music In Year 3 all children will be given the opportunity to learn an

instrument and play as part of a band.

Year 3 band will be every Monday, 2:00pm - 3:00pm 

R.E A termly newsletter is provided which offers further information regarding our topics.  

Computing ‘We are Presenters’  (Producing a video)

Art Contemporary Art  

D and T Bridges 

Modern Foreign Language French 

Year Three Curriculum 



English Reading

Writing

Spelling Punctuation and Grammar (SPaGs)

Speaking & Listening

Mathematics Number (Addition, Subtraction, Multiplication and Division),                             

Fractions and fractions of numbers

Measurement

Geometry: properties of shapes, position and direction 

Statistics (graphs, tables, tally charts)

Science Autumn Term One: Human Impact

Autumn Term Two: Living things and their habitats

Topic Autumn Term: Wildlife and Ecology 

P.E A range of skills are taught throughout the year; the children receive one lesson a week from a specialist

Music A specialist music teacher delivers one session a week

Band: Year 4 children have the opportunity to join our School Band. 

Rehearsals take place weekly on Wednesday afternoons: 2:30pm - 3:30pm.

R.E A termly newsletter is provided which offers further information regarding our topics.  

Computing ‘We are toy developers’ (Programming a interactive toy on scratch)

Art Henri Rousseau inspired paintings 

D and T Can I design and follow a recipe?

Modern Foreign Language     French 

Year Four Curriculum 



PE: Tuesday afternoon and 
Wednesday morning/afternoon

• Children must bring their kit into school on a Monday 
and take it home on a Friday.

• Please ensure that the P.E kit is returned the following 
day if your child takes it home after an after-school club 
E.g. football or netball

• Children may bring in trainers for outdoor lessons, but 
they must also bring a pair of black plimsolls.

• Children must bring in full P.E kit: CC t-shirt/polo, navy 
shorts and plimsolls.

• Children may also bring in, alongside their PE kit, the 
CC navy tracksuit. (Please do not send in a tracksuit as 
an alternative.)

• If your child does not bring in their P.E kit, we will 
phone to give you the option to bring it into school. 
Failing that, we do not provide spare P.E. kits and your 
child will miss their P.E. lesson (health and safety).



Swimming:

Swimming takes place on a Thursday and the children 

return to school at 3.30pm. The Lower Junior classes 

will be swimming at the following times: 

Autumn Term 1: Class 9

Autumn Term 2: Class 10

Spring Term 1: Class 7

Spring Term 2: Class 8

Summer term: Swimmers in Year 3 and 4 

All children will need to wear a swimming hat. 

Boys must wear swimming trunks (not shorts) 

and girls must wear a one-piece swim suit.  



Homework

• Homework is set on Thursdays with the aim to be 
completed by the following Tuesday.

• It may be an online homework (Mathletics,TimeTables
Rockstars, Spag.com) or a worksheet(s).

• English homework will usually be a grammar focus or a 
reading/comprehension-based activity.

• Maths will either be an online activity set by the teacher 
or an activity that focuses on areas we feel pupils need 
to develop at home.

• We will sometimes inform parents about homework by 
email if required.

• Weekly spellings.

• One school reading book a week.



Class Talk

• Each child will be given the opportunity to present 
a 'Class Talk' to their peers once this year.

• The children can choose a topic of interest to them 
or share their talent or hobby.

• Dates will be sent out for the year so you will 
know when your child has their talk.

• If you choose to create a Power Point presentation, 
please email it to the class teacher. We cannot 
accept presentations sent into school on a USB 
stick.

• We do not expect the presentation to be longer 
than 5 minutes.



Curriculum Enrichment:
• We organise a variety of educational visits throughout the 

year which relate to the topics the children are studying in 
school. If a packed lunch is required, please ensure it is placed 
within a reusable bag with your child’s name clearly marked 
on it. Please note, nut products are not permitted 
within school.

• Children are expected to wear full uniform unless otherwise 
stated; school hats and blazers are essential.

• We encourage parents to join us on educational visits 
when possible. Where places are limited, we will allocate 
these equitably as possible and we will try to offer as many 
parents as possible the opportunity to join us on at least one 
school trip during the year. If you are able to join us on a 
school trip, please make sure you are aware of our parent’s 
guidance for accompanying us on a school trip.

• To enhance the children’s learning, we also invite visitors and 
theatre companies into school at certain times throughout 
the year. Parents are invited and encouraged to come into 
school to share any expertise or experiences they have which 
are related to our topics.



Year 3 and 4: Things you need to know

• Streamed ability Maths classes begin

• Whole class reading begins. Children follow the 
ERIC programme (Everyone reading in class).

• Green Team and School Council opportunities.

• Year Four school journey to Butlins: 11th – 13th May

• Science Supper: 1st November



Important dates:
DATES:

Monday 30th September: Winter Uniform

Tuesday 15th and Wednesday 16th October: Parents’ Evenings

Thursday 17th October: End of half term

Friday 18th October: INSET day

Monday 21st - Friday 25th October: Half Term

Friday 1st November: Year 3 Science Supper

Wednesday 6th November: Year 3 and 4 Film trip

Friday 8th November: Class 7 Assembly

Friday 15th November: Class 8 Assembly

Friday 22nd November: Class 9 Assembly

Friday 29th November: Class 10 Assembly

Monday 16th December: Carol Service, 7pm

Friday 20th December: School finishes, 2pm

Monday 6th January: INSET day

Tuesday 7th January: School reopens

Monday 11th – Wednesday 13th May: Year 4 School Journey- Butlins 


